
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  S. Yhudah-Green, Chief of Police 

DATE:  October 10, 2023 

RE:  Public Safety Report / September  

Department   

Pine Lake Police Department are preparing for our October calendar.  We are preparing for 
Lakefest, Halloween and wrapping up individual post-required training.  We will also begin our 
employee evaluations.    

Rockbridge Road Update  

The prime contractor began installing the GAB curb shelf end of last week. They began installing curbs 
and gutters (which should be completed this week). The contractors will be grading for sidewalks next 
week. At this time the county is looking to complete the project in November as planned. Also, I am 
currently working with the City Manager and County – to finalize proposed road closure plans to 
complete the last leg of the Rockbridge Rd Project. 

Code Compliance/Commercial 

Code compliance continues to address Compliance concerns -with a focus on our business corridor.   
Code compliance continues to focus on Spruce Drive (and a few other “hot spots”).  (Note: Our recent 
challenge has been ascertaining where property lines begin and end when addressing some curb issues, 
such as overhand and poor visibility.) 

Crime and Public Safety 

DeKalb County and surrounding municipalities continue to see an uptick in vehicle thefts.                               
Remember: “See something, say something” 

Extra: Swim season is over!!  Currently having signs approved and clear to print. 


